Home > Dillard, John Henry

Dillard, John Henry

Dillard, John Henry

by William S. Powell [2], 1986

29 Nov. 1819-14 May 1896



An 1897 portrait of John Henry Dillard by William G. Randall. Image from the North Carolina Museum of History.

Carolina Museum of History. [3]John Henry Dillard, attorney, judge, and law teacher, the son of Lucy Moorman of Campbell County, Va., and James Dillard [4] of Albemarle County, Va., who moved to North Carolina and settled on Matrimony Creek above Leaksville, was born on his father's farm in <u>Rockingham County</u> [5]. He attended the Patrick Henry Academy in Virginia and Samuel Smith's school in his native county where a classmate was <u>Thomas Ruffin</u> [6]. Between 1837 and 1839 he spent eighteen months at<u>The University of North Carolina</u> [7], but ill health forced him to withdraw. In 1879, however, the university conferred upon him the honorary degree of doctor of laws. He entered the law department of the College of William and Mary in 1839 and, after studying under Beverley Tucker there and receiving the degree of bachelor of laws, he was admitted to the bar in Richmond. In 1841 he opened an office in Patrick County, Va., where he practiced for five years; for a portion of that time he also was commonwealth's attorney. Returning home to Rockingham County in 1846, he soon formed a partnership with Thomas Ruffin that lasted until 1861 when the Civil War brought about its dissolution.

As a <u>Whig</u> BDillard was opposed to secession and did all he could to prevent it, but once that step was taken he supported the state's action. For a brief time he served as captain of Company G, Forty-fifth Regiment. Returning once again to Rockingham County, he resumed the practice of law until 1868 and was for a time county attorney and for a number of years the clerk and master in equity. Settling in Greensboro, Dillard formed a partnership with John A. Gilmer [9] and Thomas Ruffin and in 1878 was elected an associate justice of the <u>North Carolina Supreme Court</u> [10]. Because of ill health, however, he resigned in 1881 to resume his practice in Greensboro until his death.

Dillard probably made his most significant contribution as a teacher. In 1878 he and Robert P. Dick [11] established a law school in Greensboro where they trained a great many influential lawyers.

In 1846 Dillard married Ann Isabel, daughter of Colonel Joseph Martin of Henry County, Va. They became the parents of five children: Lucy (Mrs. John T. Pannill), Thomas Ruffin, Annie (Mrs. E. F. Hall), John Henry, and Drury. After the decline of the <u>Whig party</u> [8], Dillard became a faithful <u>Democrat</u> [12]. He was a member of the Presbyterian church in which he was a ruling elder and a Sunday school teacher; he was also a member of the <u>Freemasons</u> [13]. Throughout his life he was described as shy and reticent; he took little part in political affairs and was uninterested in social life.

References:

Alumni records, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill.

Van Noppen Papers (Manuscript Department, Library, Duke University, Durham).

Additional Resources:

Moore, Carol. *Greensboro's Confederate Soldiers*. Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia Publishing, 2008. 101. <u>http://books.google.com/books?id=tZJOMAeF3LgC&pg=PA101#v=onepage&q&f=false</u> [14] (accessed February 6, 2014).

Hunter, Thomas. "The Institutionalization of Legal Education in North Carolina, 1790-1920."*The History of Legal Education in the United States: Commentaries and Primary Sources* vol. 1. Salem Press, Inc. 1999. 441. <u>http://books.google.com/books?id=XQgrjw9qiqcC&pg=PA441#v=onepage&q&f=false</u> [15] (accessed February 6, 2014).

Wheeler, John H. *Reminiscences and memoirs of North Carolina and eminent North Carolinians*.Columbus, Ohio : Columbus Print. Works. 1884. 194. <u>https://archive.org/stream/reminiscencesmemwhee#page/194/mode/2up [16]</u> (accessed February 6, 2014).

Horton, Mrs. Lucy Henderson. *Family History Compiled by Lucy Henderson Horton*. Franklin, Tenn.: Press of the News. 1922. 147. <u>http://books.google.com/books?id=hWtVAAAAMAAJ&pg=PA147#v=onepage&q&f=false [17]</u> (accessed February 6, 2014).

Image Credits:

Randall, William G. "Portrait, Accession #: <u>H.1964.123.45</u> [3]." 1897. North Carolina Museum of History. (accessed February 6, 2014).

Subjects: Biographies [18] Educators [19] Judges [20] Lawyers [21] Public officials [22] Authors: Powell, William S. [23] Origin - location: Greensboro [24] Rockingham County [25] From: Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[26]

1 January 1986 | Powell, William S.

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/dillard-john-henry

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/dillard-john-henry [2] https://ncpedia.org/biography/powell-william [3] http://collections.ncdcr.gov/RediscoveryProficioPublicSearch/ShowItem.aspx?89300+ [4] http://books.google.com/books? id=R3gnID3Wv_IC&pg=PA153#v=onepage&q&f=false [5] https://ncpedia.org/geography/rockingham [6] https://ncpedia.org/biography/ruffin-thomas [7] https://ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [8] https://ncpedia.org/biography/dick-robertpaine [12] https://ncpedia.org/democratic-party [13] https://ncpedia.org/freemasons [14] http://books.google.com/books? id=tZJOMAeF3LgC&pg=PA101#v=onepage&q&f=false [15] http://books.google.com/books? id=tZJOMAeF3LgC&pg=PA441#v=onepage&q&f=false [16] https://archive.org/stream/reminiscencesmemwhee#page/194/mode/2up [17] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [19] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/lawyers [20] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/judges [21] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/lawyers [22] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/publicofficials [23] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/powell-william-s-0 [24] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont/r [26] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no